March 26, 2015

The Honorable Ken Calvert

United States House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Betty McCollum

United States House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Calvert and Ranking Member McCollum:

The National Association of State Outdoor Recreation Liaison Officers members are appointed officials and the primary administrators of the State Assistance Program of the LWCF in each of the 56 states and territories that receive LWCF appropriations.  We are writing to you to ask your support for the FY 16 funding of LWCF and for restoration of fair and equitable funding between the state and federal uses of this program. 

In the 50 year history of this program, the portion of LWCF funds dedicated for state and local grants, when matched as required by the LWCF Act, have resulted in parks and outdoor recreation facilities in every Congressional District and projects in nearly every city or town in America.  We are concerned however, that the intent of LWCF to provide close to home outdoor recreation opportunities for our citizens has been hampered in recent years.  The original act dedicated 60% of the program for state grants. Over the years various changes have been made to the Act and in the appropriations process which have reduced the percentage for state grants.  In this year's Executive Budget only 13.1 % is set aside for state grants.  We ask that in this year's appropriation process, that you seek to increase the state share of the program back towards a more equitable split between state and federal uses. 

Even though state agencies and communities have been trying to address infrastructure upgrades, meeting new health and safety requirements and addressing changing population trends, we still have significant needs for a restoration of LWCF grants to previous levels. In addition to addressing these issues and providing outdoor recreation benefits to our residents, the economic impact of the construction, development, attendance and sales of equipment generated by these local projects is significant and a incentive for local jobs creation.  These are especially significant, when you double the value of the project due to contribution of state and local funds.
NASORLO respectfully requests your support for funding of the LWCF in FY 16.  Additionally we request that you seriously consider restoration of equity and fairness for the State Assistance program portion of the fund. Any effort you can make in this regard would certainly be appreciated by the states, territories and our citizens.

Sincerely,

Dr. Douglas Eiken

Executive Director  

